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STATEMENT FROM MAYOR BILL DE BLASIO ON THE DELAYED 
OPENING OF VACCINATION SITES 

  
“Due to the outrageous vaccine supply shortage and shipments delayed by storms, New York 
City is forced to delay the opening of our vaccination sites at Empire Outlets on Staten Island 
and Martin Van Buren High School in Queens originally planned for Thursday. 
  
I cannot be clearer: we have the infrastructure in place to deliver half a million doses per week. 
All that’s missing is the supply to get it done. We need our the pharmaceutical companies to 
step-up and give us the doses we need to vaccinate the people of our city. There is not a moment 
to waste.” 
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